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June 21, 2016 
REGULAR JOINT MEETING OF THE 
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE AND 
THE USER COMMITTEE 

 
1. CALL TO ORDER 
 
 The Executive Committee and the User Committee convened in a regular joint 
session at 2:05 PM on Tuesday, June 21, 2016, in the second floor conference room of 
the South Bay Regional Public Communications Authority, 4440 W. Broadway, 
Hawthorne, CA. 
 
 ROLL CALL 
 
 Present: City Manager Mark Danaj, City of Manhattan Beach 
   City Manager Mitch Lansdell, City of Gardena 
   Interim City Manager Arnie Shadbehr, City of Hawthorne 
   Chief Robert Espinosa, Manhattan Beach Fire Department 
   Chief Bob Fager, Hawthorne Police Department 
   Chief Ed Medrano, Gardena Police Department 
   Chief Mitch Tavera, El Segundo Police Department 
  
 Absent: Interim Chief Pete Bonano, Hermosa Beach Fire Department 
   Chief Chris Donovan, El Segundo Fire Department 
   Chief Eve Irvine, Manhattan Beach Police Department 
   Chief Sharon Papa, Hermosa Beach Police Department 
 
 Also Present: Executive Director Ralph Mailloux 
   Operations Manager Shannon Kauffman 
   Administration Manager John Krok 
   Finance Manager Valerie Mohler 
   Councilman Carl Jacobson, City of El Segundo 
 
 
2. PUBLIC DISCUSSION 
 
 None. 
 
 
3. ACTION ITEMS 
 
3a. Approval of Minutes – May 17, 2016 
 
 MOTION:  Interim City Manager Shadbehr moved for the approval of the minutes 
of the joint meeting of the Board of Directors, Executive Committee and User Committee 
on May 17, 2016 as written.  The motion was seconded by City Manager Danaj and 
passed by unanimous voice vote. 
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3b. Budget Performance Report – May 31, 2016 
 
 Finance Manager Mohler presented the Budget Performance Report as of       
May 31, 2016 with the recommendation to receive and file.   
 
 MOTION:  Interim City Manager Shadbehr moved to receive and file the Budget 
Performance Report as of May 31, 2016 as written.  The motion was seconded by City 
Manager Danaj and passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 
3c. New Assessment Methodology – Hermosa Beach 
 
 Continued to the next meeting. 
 
3d. Election of Police User Committee Chairman and Vice-Chairman for Fiscal 

Year 2016-2017 
 
 By acclimation, it was agreed that Hawthorne will continue as Chairman and 
Gardena as Vice-Chairman of the Police User Committee during Fiscal Year 2016-2017.   
 
3e. Election of Fire User Committee Chairman and Vice-Chairman for Fiscal 
Year 2016-2017 
 
 By acclimation, it was agreed that Manhattan Beach will serve as Chairman and 
El Segundo as Vice-Chairman of the Fire User Committee during Fiscal Year 2016-
2017. 
 
3f. Executive Director’s Contract – 2016-2018 
 
 Considered in closed session. 
 
 
4. EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT 
 
 Executive Director Mailloux reported on the status of the Area G efforts 
pertaining to the Interoperability Network of the South Bay (INSB); and the Los Angeles 
Regional Interoperable Communication System’s (LA-RICS) plans to transfer the new 
shelter at Gardena to the Authority. 
 
 In answer to a question from Chief Tavera, Chief Espinosa clarified that 
Manhattan Beach’s approval to join the INSB joint powers authority (JPA) is pending and 
Chief Medrano related his understanding that Redondo Beach is scheduled to consider 
joining the INSB JPA on June 28th.  
 
 
5. NEW BUSINESS 
 
 None. 
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6. CLOSED SESSION 
  

Pursuant to Government Code Section 54957.6 (Conference Re Labor 
Negotiations), at 2:15 PM, the Executive Committee entered into a closed session to 
consider the Executive Director’s contract. 
 

At 2:24 PM, the meeting returned to open session.  Vice-Chairman Lansdell 
announced that, during closed session, the Executive Committee met to discuss and 
negotiate the Executive Director’s contract.  By unanimous vote, the Executive 
Committee offered Executive Director Mailloux an employment agreement to include the 
following:  a transition period; a contract term of one year, to be evaluated at the end of 
the year, with a possible one-year option; at least six days’ physical presence at the 
Authority, with additional days as needed; and the appointment of a new Executive 
Director during the transition period. The draft contract shall be presented in the form of 
a final contract for consideration at the next Executive Committee meeting. 
 
  
7. ADJOUNRMENT 
 
 The meeting was adjourned at 2:44 PM. 
	
  


